
 
 

RESPONSE TO PUBLIC QUESTIONS 
MEETING OF THE PORT PHILLIP CITY COUNCIL  DATE  15 SEPTMBER 2021 
 
Item 11.1 Cleaning of Council Buildings and Amenities 
 

Question from Jennifer Edge 

Regarding the disabled toilet at the St Kilda Life Saving Club, which has a lift and bed. For 
the past 6 weeks, the toilet has been found unlocked with indications of people living within 
it. Can officers advise, who patrols this toilet, who cleans it and who is responsible for 
maintenance and security. Noting that the locks seem to be damaged 

 

Response 

Council is responsible for the cleaning and maintenance of the public toilets including the 
disabled toilet at the St Kilda Life Saving Club. Since the question was raised, the vandalised 
door has been fixed and is now functional. With the new Cleaning contract in place, the 
toilets will be cleaned regularly as per the cleaning schedule for our public toilets. 

 

 

 

*Please note: answers to any questions in Public Question Time and Councillor Question 
Time which were answered at the meeting are included in the minutes of that meeting. 


